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-----Original Message-----
From: Kathleen Jankowski [mailto:mayorsouthbethany@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, November 5, 2012
Subject: South Bethany News Update
 
South Bethany,
 
If you have property damage due to Hurricane Sandy, you are being requested
to call the Sussex County Emergency Operations Center at 302-856-7366
(number staffed 24 hours a day/7 days a week) or 302-855-7801.  We must do
this so that the Governor can get an accurate account of the damage in our
area.  DO NOT WAIT UNTIL YOU HAVE A DOLLAR ESTIMATE! 
 
Some have asked about discarding PAINT with the rest of your trash.  Here
are the rules:
 
LATEX PAINT solidified with kitty litter, sand, or sawdust can be thrown
away in the regular trash.  IT MUST BE SOLIDIFIED!   
 
OIL BASED PAINTS CANNOT NOT BE DISPOSED OF IN THE REGULAR TRASH.  Oil based
paints must be disposed of at a Delaware Solid Waste Authority Household
Hazardous Waste collection.  The next collection event in Sussex County is
scheduled for Saturday, May 4, 2013, at the Jones Crossroads Landfill, 28560
Landfill Lane, Georgetown, DE (the landfill on Rt. 20).  There is also an
event scheduled for Saturday, August 3, 2013, at the landfill on Rt. 20.
The Household Hazardous Waste Program in Cheswold, Delaware (54 Fork Branch
Road) is held every Friday 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  There is no charge for this
service.  For more information, visit the Delaware Solid Waste Authority's
website, www.dswa.com.  Please see the attached for information on the Jones
Crossroads Landfill.
 
If your trash was not picked up today, it will be picked up tomorrow,
Tuesday, November 6.
 
Lastly, and maybe the most important at this point, attached is the most
recent weather report we have on the upcoming storm.  We are trying our best
to get the debris from Sandy out of the way before this next storm hits.
 
Be safe.
 
Kathy Jankowski, Mayor
Town of South Bethany
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